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Public Notice

Swingles Quarry Post-Filling Landscaping

Proposed Revision to Declaratory Judgment


On May 16, 2002, J.F.White Contracting Company filed a request with the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MDEP) to further amend the May 29, 1992 Amended Declaratory Judgment allowing J.F.White to fill Swingles Quarry in Quincy, MA.  The May 16th request states that the filling has been completed and, under its contract with the City of Quincy, J.F.White is now required to provide final landscaping. The City of Quincy has recently asked  J.F.White to change the final landscaping  from an interpretive park and pond,  which was  provided for in the Amended Declaratory Judgment, to a little league baseball field.  J.F. White states in the May 16th letter that it is willing to build the little league baseball field, as requested by the City of Quincy.  If MDEP and the Attorney General agree to this request, a second Amended Declaratory Judgment will be filed with Norfolk Superior Court providing for the construction of the little league baseball field.


As part of its review and decision-making, MDEP is requesting public comment on this proposed revision.


All comments should be forwarded to MDEP by July 16th  to the attention of Steven G. Lipman, Department of Environmental Protection, 6th floor, One Winter Street, Boston, MA  02108, by email at Steven.Lipman@state.ma.us or by telephone at (617) 292-5698.

This information is available in alternate format by calling our ADA Coordinator at (617) 574-6872.
	DEP on the World Wide Web:  http://www.mass.gov/dep
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